


The SE Palm Beach County Coastal Resiliency Coalition is a coalition of municipalities working to 
address the impacts of climate change. Many counties are watching the outcome of this group to 
compare with their flooding and sea-level rise, as reported at the Florida League of Cities. 

If one state agency identified and offered solutions for the flooding problems, and another state 
agency agreed with the assessment and provided initial and eventual alarming forecasts for not 
alleviating the flooding, Town Commissioners, Town Staff and residents request information as to 
why FOOT will not finish the project they identified and commenced. 

Further, the crosswalk striping is in bad condition and in need of new paint. The "unofficial" bike 
path is nonexistent and its side roadway striping is in poor shape as well. 

I met with FOOT Chief of Staff Shannon Dunaway Schuessler in 2018 at the Tai lahassee 
Headquarters. She stated FOOT would be willing to move ahead with further swale repairs in 
partnership with the town. I also met with SE Office Rep Roberto Bettencourt in February 2018. He 
stated the same. 

State Sen. Tina Polsky a1nnged a Zoom meeting last month with myself, FDOT Sec. Kevin Thibault 
and other FDOT officials. In response, the SE FDOT Office sent a 2017 A 1 A Maintenance 
Agreement with the Town. For your information, this is not a replacement for swale mitigation and 
repairs. This refers to maintenance AFTER the swales are repaired. 

We look forward to having this resolved. We at the Town Commission, Town Manager Marshall 
Labadie, and 8,000 residents DO NOT wish to wait until FDOT conducts its RRR Project scheduled 
tentatively to be completed by 2024-25. 

That would mean that the Town must wait TEN YEARS since the initial swale study to have 
flooding on AJA be repaired. This is plainly unacceptable to our good residents, backed by Sen. 
Polsky and our State Rep. Mike Caruso. Both of the elected state officials drive on our A I A regularly 
and have deemed it to be "dangerous" and in dire need of repairs. 

Please set a time we can forge plans to make these swale repairs in the coming fiscal year. Thank 
you. 

Your expertise in this would elevate our small seaside town to a shining example of FDOT's 
capabilities of improving safety and serenity for all. 

Sin��-� 

Peggy Gossett-Seidman 
Highland Beach Town Commissioner 
On behalf of the Highland Beach Town Commission and Town Manager 


